

## 佛 教 黄 鳳 翎 中 學 BUDDHIST WONG FUNG LING COLLEGE

香港佛教聯合會主辦 SPONSORED BY THE HONG KONG BUDDHIST ASSOCIATION

11, EASTERN HOSPITAL ROAD, CAUSEWAY BAY, HONG KONG TEL: 2577 9485 FAX: 2881 0148 Website: http://www.bwflc.edu.hk 香港銅鑼灣東院道十一號 電話:2577 9485 傳真:2881 0148 網址:http://www.bwflc.edu.hk

11th February, 2022

# 2021/2022 Notice to Parents No. A47\_2e Information about Suspension of face-to-face lessons owing to COVID-19

Dear Parents,

Commencing 24<sup>th</sup> February, 2022, the implementation of 'vaccine bubbles' is to cover all schools as per announcement of the government on 4<sup>th</sup> January. Meanwhile, the Education Bureau also stipulated that all secondary schools in the territory cannot resume face-to-face lessons before 21<sup>st</sup> February, Monday. In view of these policies, the School is making the following arrangement:

- 1. Arrangement of Vaccine Bubbles
- Starting from February 24, except for those exempted#, all teaching and non-teaching staff, persons providing on-campus service and all other visitors will be required to present vaccination records of at least the first dose of COVID-19 prior to their entry into school premises.
- All teaching and non-teaching staff, persons providing on-campus services and all other visitors should use the mobile application of LeaveHomeSafe each time they enter school premises by February 24 and thereafter. Students entering school premises can be exempted.

## 2. Collecting Learning Material from the School

In view of the volatility of the pandemic, real-time online lessons might last longer than expected, the School therefore arrange for students to return on 19<sup>th</sup> February, Saturday, for picking up necessary learning materials to keep up with their learning at home. Details are as follows:

Class	Time
S1 and S3	8:30 am to 9:30 am
S2 and S6	9:45 am to 10:45 am
S4 and S5	11:00 am to 12:00 noon

Students are to show up at their designated time slots with the sole purpose of fetching learning materials from respective classrooms and leaving for home at their soonest convenience. They should avoid chatting at close distance with one another and touching any objects not placed on their desks to minimize the risk of infection.

- 3. Arrangement Pertaining the First Term Examination and the 2<sup>nd</sup> Uniform Test
  - Examination of the three missing days of January, i.e. 24<sup>th</sup> to 26<sup>th</sup> January, 2022, will take place on the first 3 days of the resumption of face-to-face lessons, details are to be announced at due time.
  - The 2<sup>nd</sup> Uniform Test scheduled to run from 21<sup>st</sup> to 25<sup>th</sup> March, 2022 will be cancelled and replaced with regular lessons to allow for more learning time. The Second Term Examination will remain whilst mark proportion of the 2<sup>nd</sup> term result will be based on coursework assessment and year-end examination at the ratio of 2:6.

#### 4. Arrangement of Parents Day

> The captioned event scheduled on 26<sup>th</sup> February, 2022 will be cancelled to avoid crowds in view of the severity of the pandemic.

### 5. Anti-virus Measures and Personal Hygiene

- ➤ During the suspension of face-to-face lessons, the School conducts regular and full-scale cleaning and disinfection of the school, and urges all school staff to strengthen sanitation and anti-virus measures to ensure the hygiene of individuals and the campus. In addition, the School also requires all staff to take temperature every day before returning to school. Any staff member who has a fever is prohibited from returning to work.
- > To ensure a clean and safe environment for your child's learning, co-operation of parents and students is very important. In addition to strengthening home hygiene, we urge parents to take heed of your child's health condition. If he/she shows symptoms, especially fever, he/she must not come to school but seek medical attention immediately.
- ➤ Students who have been confirmed cases but still within mandatory quarantine period after recovering from COVID-19, or whose residence has been enlisted as Compulsory Testing Direction premises, should not return to the School. Students classified as Testing Persons under Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons) Regulations (Cap. 599J) should undergo testing as soon as they receive the issuance of Compulsory testing notice and return to the School ONLY after they are notified of testing negative and are able to present relevant documents such as mobile notification or testing report to the School. Any absence from the School for this pretext would be handled with discretion.
- ➤ Parents should contact Ms Siu Man-yee, the Teacher-in-charge of School Affairs immediately on 25779485 in the following situations:
  - Your child is preliminarily confirmed of COVID-19
  - Your child is defined as close contact of confirmed COVID-19 cases or sharing the same residence with the close contact of confirmed COVID-19 cases

- Your child is categorized as Persons to undergo Compulsory Testing directive of COVID-19
- Your child is residing in buildings subject to Compulsory Testing Directive and hence cannot leave home for the School

In view of the volatility of COVID-19, the School will pay close attention to announcement of EDB. May we remind you to stay alert for updates released on the School website and myID Channel Plus app as well as from the government. For any queries, feel free to contact us on 25779485.

May we also call for your cooperation to remind your child to avoid crowds to minimize the risk of getting infected with COVID-19. We look forward to leading healthy lives as the virus impact subsides.

Mr. LEE, Wai- shing (Principal)

#people exempted include a) those who are unfit for vaccination due to health reasons with medical evidence; b) pregnant staff who have sought prior approval for exemption from the School